CARILION

Health Svstem

August 10, 2007

US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
Region |

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19406

MAs8L

Attention: Nuclear Materials Licensing Section

RE: Amendment Request to USNRC Radioactive Materials License No. 45-25395-01 (Docket or
Ref. No. 030-34470)

Dear Sirs:

Carilion Clinic (CC) is requesting amending our Radioactive Material License No. 45-25395-01 in the
following manner:

1. Revision to current license condition Number 12 — Licensed material is only authorized
for use by or under the supervision of — to include the following individual.

Authorized User Material & Use

Training & Experience

John W. Rogers, M.D.

By-product material listed under 10 CFR
35.400 & 10 CFR 35.600 for remote
afterloading devices; Irirdium-192 for
uses in a High Dose Rate Remote
Afterloader Unit

Refer to attached copy of USNRC
License No. 45-21206-01.
Certified in Radiation Oncology
by American Board of Radiology
in June, 2006

We feel that Dr. Rogers fits the criteria of an experienced AU as defined in 10 CFR 35.57(b) for the
above noted medical use of certain radioactive material.

The following AU should be deleted from this license, since he no longer works for the licensee:

Jackson W. Kiser, M.D.

We remain available to provide additional and clarifying information and appreciate you
to this amendment request. Your contact person(s) for this matter is Jeffrey Messinger,
can be contacted at (540)981-7379 or via e-mail at rojgm1@ecarilion.com.

S eiillj:ubmitted;
AR

L. Surace, Director
ent of Physics

Jose
Depa

Administration Representative for CC

pc RSC-CHS

rscinrcamendment081007 .req

Pov thon 13 2

Rowmohe, 80 20 8

11T

ompt attention
SO e

N =

T NQIU3
uam:-m%

60 :11 W 0¢

[4o0?6 2

NMSS/RGN1 MATERIALS-002

2T Phone Sb0sas 70


mailto:rojgml@carilion.com

This is to acknowledge the receipt of your letter/application dated

% /(0 / Lo 7 . and to infarm you that the initial processing which
includes an administrative review has been performed.

friexd .  g5- 2539 -of
There were no administrative omissions. Your application was assigned to a
technical reviewer. Please note that the technical review may identify additional
omissions or require additional information.

E:l Please provide to this office within 30 days of your receipt of this card

A copy of your action has been forwarded to our License Fee & Accounts Receivable
Branch, who will contact you separately if there is a fee issue involved.

Your action has been assigned Mail Control Number Vi 9_"‘9 0 B2 .

When calling to inquire about this action, please refer to this control number.
You may cail us on (610) 337-5398, or 337-5260.

NRC FORM 532 (Rl) Sincerely,
(6-96) Licensing Assistance Teamn Leader



